DOKUMEN NEGARA SANGAT RAHASIA

3



Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

Nama	:	
No Peserta	The state of the country of the state of the	The Control of the Co

1. This text is for the following question.



What does the caution above mean?

- A. The management forbids you to leave your vehicle.
- B. You are prohibited to leave valuables in your vehicle.
- C. Your vehicle is valuable for the management.
- D. Valuable things will be damaged in your vehicle.

The following text is for questions 2 and 3.



- Which information can be found in the text?
 - A. The meeting is held at 4496 St. Claude Ave.
 - B. Food and drink will be served during the meeting.
 - C. Mr. Nan Roman will talk about politics in the US.
 - D. The meeting will be done in the afternoon.

DOKUMEN NEGARA
SANGAT RAHASIA

4



Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

- 3. "Join <u>us</u> at our 20th Anniversary meeting".
 - The underlined word refers to
 - A. unity organization
 - B. homelessness people
 - C. New Orleans citizen
 - D. Nan Roman, the speaker

The following text is for questions 4 to 6.

ATTENTION

Due to the fact that the next two days are national holidays of Christmas and followed by the first semester holiday; all students are requested to study at home during those days starting on tomorrow. School will begin on January 5th, 2014.

Merry Christmas and Happy Holiday

Principal

- 4. What does the text tell about?
 - A. Christmas celebration
 - B. Studying at home
 - C. National holiday
 - D. School holiday
- 5. Why does the Principal make the announcement?
 - A. To celebrate the Christmas with students.
 - B. To let students know about national holiday.
 - C. To inform the students about the holiday.
 - D. To ask students to study at home.
- 6. "Due to the fact ..." (first line).

The underlined phrase is similar in meaning to

- A. the result of
- B. scheduled for
- C. as a consequence of
- D. in view of





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

The following text is for questions 7 and 8.

VIDEOCON Projector Phone

CINEMAGIC V4500
Touch & Type Phone with Built-in LCD Projector

Dual SIM Dual Standby
2.2 large touch screen display
Digital camera + Bluetooth
Built in loud speaker
Memory expandable up to 4GB
1000 phonebook & 500 sms memory
Preloaded full length Hindi movies "Golmaal Returns"
5 Hollywood and Bolywood movie clips

Accessories:

2 Batteries + USB Charger + Earphone User Manual + Service Center Directory

Order Now 09867748888/0999888888 SMS 'SHOP10' to 58888 * or email to: shopping@indiatimes.com

- 7. What is preloaded into the phone?
 - A. Hindi movie
 - B. A user manual
 - C. Expandable memory
 - D. Service center directory
- 8. How can people buy the item?
 - A. They should come directly to the shop.
 - B. They can call, text, or send an e-mail.
 - C. They contact the service center.
 - D. They can leave a message for them.







Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

The following text is for questions 9 and 10.

Route	Fare (Baht)	Distance (km)	Time (Hr)	From Bangkok	To Bangkok
Bangkok - Chantaburi	193	249	03:30	05:00, 07:30,	07:30, 09:00,
				12:00, 17:00,	11:45, 17:45,
				20:00	18:45
Bangkok - Kamphaeng Phet	274	363	05:00	08:00, 11:30,	07:30, 09:30,
(Klonglan)				20:30	15:30
Bangkok - Kanchanaburi	122	149	03:00	06:30, 11:00,	06:30, 11:00,
V.				17:10	16:30
Bangkok – Kanchanaburi	302	384	07:00	05:00	14:00
(Dan Jedi Samaok)					
Bangkok – Nakhon Nayok	207	269	04:00	05:00, 05:30,	06:30, 10:30,
				06:00, 09:30,	10:30, 13:00,
				14:30, 16:00	13:30 15:00
Bangkok - Nakhon Nayok	212	_	04:00	05:00	13:30
(Onkhaluk-Thalalonkkleay)					
Bangkok - Rayong	155	194	03:00	06:30, 12:00,	05:30, 06:30,
		T SEE SEE		13:00, 15:00,	10:30, 16:00,
				17:00, 20:00	17:30, 21:00

- 9. The route that has the earliest time to Bangkok is
 - A. Bangkok Chantaburi
 - B. Bangkok Rayong
 - C. Bangkok Kanchanaburi
 - D. Bangkok Kamphaeng phet.
- 10. The timetable showed that
 - A. the route Onkhaluk Thalalonkkleay has one trip
 - B. there are eight routes from Bangkok to other cities
 - C. the longest distances is Bangkok Chantaburi
 - D. the cheapest fare is route Bangkok Rayong





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

The following text is for questions 11 to 13.

Jl. Merpati 56 Jakarta January 10th, 2013

Dear Mely,

I'm sorry, I haven't written for so long. My family and I have just returned from an interesting holiday at Lake Maninjau near Padang. The lake was a crater surrounded by densed forests and rice fields. We swam in the lake, ate fish from the lake and enjoyed the cool breezes.

After that, we had a two hour trip to Bukit Tinggi, a small hill top town which was clean, cool and friendly. Our trip around the hill took us to the coffee, clove and cinnamon plantation. The traditional Minangkabau houses, with the roof shaped like a buffalo's horn can be seen everywhere.

I really enjoy my vacation. Do come over and have a look sometime.

Love, Tiara

- 11. What does the text tell you about?
 - A. Traditional Minangkabau houses.
 - B. Traveling guidance for visitors.
 - C. The amazing view of West Sumatera.
 - D. A trip throughout West Sumatera.
- 12. Where did the writer and his family go after visiting Lake Maninjau?
 - A. Country side.
 - B. Bukit Tinggi.
 - C. West Sumatra.
 - D. A small hill.
- 13. From the text, we know that
 - A. it took 3 hours from Lake Maninjau to Bukit Tinggi
 - B. the journey to Bukit Tinggi could only be done by plane
 - C. Maninjau lake was situated far away from the forests and rice fields
 - D. the writer and his family visited an interesting place during their holiday



How to Make Patty Cakes



Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

The following text is for questions 14 to 17.

Ingredients:

3 tablespoons of butter

1/4 cup castor sugar

1 egg

1/4 teaspoon of vanilla

1 cup self-raising flour

Pinch salt

1/4 cup milk

Butter icing

Methods:

- Beat butter and sugar until creamy.
- 2. Add lightly egg and vanilla. Beat them well.
- 3. Sift flour and salt together.
- 4. Fold in dry ingredients alternately with milk. Mix well.
- 5. Drop heaped teaspoonfuls of mixture into well-greased patty tins or papers.
- 6. Bake in a moderately hot oven for 10 to 15 minutes.
- 7. Cool on wire rack. Then decorate it with butter icing.
- 14. What is the last step you should do in making the cake?
 - A. Bake in a moderately hot oven for 10 to 15 minutes.
 - B. Ice with butter icing when the cakes are cool.
 - C. Beat butter and sugar to cream.
 - D. Sift flour and salt together.
- 15. How much sugar do we need to make Patty cakes?
 - A. ¼ teaspoon.
 - B. 3 tablespoons.
 - C. 1/4 cup.
 - D. 1 cup.
- 16. "Fold in dry ingredients alternately with milk." (step 4)

The underlined word is similar in meaning to

- A. add
- B. drop
- C. beat
- D. mix
- 17. "Beat them well." (step 2)

The word 'them' in the sentence refers to

- A. butter and sugar
- B. beaten egg and vanilla
- C. cream, beaten egg and vanilla
- D. beaten egg, vanilla, butter and sugar





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

The following text is for questions 18 to 21.

It's like a zoo but the animal are not caged. Giraffes, monkeys, hippopotamus, even lions and tigers wander around freely. Perhaps you may think, what if these animals attack? No, they won't, because you look at them from inside your car or bus. Here, it is the difference. At the zoo, the animals are locked in the cage. At the Safari Park you are the ones locked inside your vehicle.

- 18. What are usually locked in a cage?
 - A. Visitors
 - B. Officers
 - C. Animals
 - D. Readers
- 19. Why the animals can not attack the visitors?
 - A. The animals are always fed everyday.
 - B. The animals are well locked in the cage.
 - C. The visitors see animals from inside the car.
 - D. All the animals at the park are very tame.
- 20. What is the main idea of the paragraph?
 - A. Animals at the Safari Park are not caged.
 - B. A zoo is the same as a Safari Park.
 - C. Wild animals wander freely at the park.
 - D. Visitors can see animals outside the car.
- 21. "... even lions and tigers wander around freely" (line 2)

The underlined word means

- A. live
- B. rest
- C. feed
- D. move

The following text is for questions 22 to 26.

The Bangkok Tuk Tuk (pronounced took-took) is probably every visitor's favourite means of transport. They have an undeniable appeal and quality that makes them irresistible to everyone who come to Bangkok or Thailand.

The Tuk Tuk is a three wheeled, motorized rickshaw and can seat two adults comfortably, but it is common to see 6 to 7 students crammed in it. All of them share the fare.

Bangkok Tuk Tuks are a great way of traveling short distances if you are not expecting any sightseeing along the way. We say this because the canopy that covers the Tuk Tuk slants downwards towards at exactly eye level so that the passengers are losing their chances to see what is going on around unless one sits on another person's lap.

- 22. The text is about
 - A. Tuk-tuks in Bangkok
 - B. Bangkok traditional transportation
 - C. all means of transportation in Bangkok
 - D. visitors' favourite transportation





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

- 23. How many grown-ups can be carried restfully in a tuk-tuk?
 - A. One.
 - B. Two.
 - C. Six.
 - D. Seven.
- 24. Passengers of tuk-tuk cannot see what is going on around them because
 - A. the covers of tuk tuk slant downwards
 - B. their positions during the journey is great
 - C. the sight along the way is not good enough
 - D. their views are blocked by tuk tuk's canopy
- 25. What is the first paragraph about?
 - A. The reason why tourists like tuk-tuk in Bangkok.
 - B. Quality that makes Bangkok inresistible for people.
 - C. The undeniable transportation that all Thai people like.
 - D. The visitors use tuk-tuk as a means of transportation.
- 26. From the text, we know that tuk-tuk
 - A. doesn't attract visitors to travel with it
 - B. is a good transportation for all journeys
 - C. is one of students' favourite transports
 - D. is the only way for sightseeing in Bangkok

The following text is for questions 27 to 30.

Jessica Cox suffered a rare birth defect and was born without any arms. None of the prenatal tests her mother took showed there was anything wrong with her. Not only she was born with this rare congenital disease but also with a great spirit.

The psychology graduate can write, type, drive a car, brush her hair and talk on her phone simply using her feet. Ms. Cox, from Tuscon, Arizona, USA, is also a former dancer and double black belt in Tai Kwon-Do. She has a no-restrictions driving license, she flies planes and types 25 words a minute.

The plane she is flying is called an Ercoupe and it is one of the few airplanes to be made and certified pedals. Without rudder pedals Jessica is free to use her feet as hands. She took three years instead of the unusual six months to complete her lightweight aircraft license, had three flying instructors and practiced 89 hours of flying, becoming the first pilot with no arms.

- 27. What makes Jessica's airplane different from common planes?
 - A. It has been certified and practiced for 89 hours.
 - B. It is one of the best airplanes in the world.
 - Jessica can fly it without using arms.
 - D. Jessica can fly it without any license.
- 28. What subject did Jessica Cox study formally?
 - A. Psychology.
 - B. Pilot school.
 - C. Flying school.
 - D. Dancing.





29. What is the main idea of paragraph 2?

- A. Jessica Cox can drive like a normal person.
- B. Jessica Cox has good skills in Tai Kwon-Do.
- C. Jessica Cox does everything differently from normal people.
- D. Jessica Cox uses her feet to do her daily activities.

30. "Jessica Cox suffered a rare birth <u>defect</u> ..." (paragraph 1)

The underlined word is similar in meaning to

- A. imperfection
- B. suffering
- C. handicap
- D. disability

The following text is for questions 31 to 34.

The Legend of Toba Lake

There was a handsome man named Batara Guru Sahala, who enjoyed fishing so much. One day, he caught a fish. He was surprised to find out that the fish could talk. The fish begged him to set it free.

Batara Guru Sahala could not bear it. He made the fish free. As soon as it was free, the fish changed into a very beautiful woman. Batara Guru Sahala fell in love with that fish-woman and wanted to marry her. Batara Guru Sahala promised to keep the secret that she had been a fish and would never tell anybody about it.

They were married happily. They had two daughters. One day Batara Guru Sahala got very angry with his daughters. He could not control his temper. He shouted angrily and got the word of fish to his daughters. The daughters were crying. They found their mother and told her about it.

The mother was very angry. Batara Guru Sahala broke his promise. The mother was shouting angrily, then the earth began to shake. Volcanoes started to erupt. The earth formed a very big hole. People believed that the big hole became a lake. Today the lake is known as Toba lake.

31. Why was the mother very angry? Because

- A. her daughter were crying and found her
- B. the earth began to shake and started to erupt
- C. Batara Guru Sahala broke his promise
- D. Batara Guru Sahala was angry

32. What is the main idea of the fourth paragraph?

- A. How Toba lake was formed.
- B. The daughters found their mother.
- C. Their daughters were crying.
- D. Batara Guru Sahala had two daughters.

33. From the text, we know that

- A. Sahala's wife was a captured fish
- B. the daughters changed into fish too
- C. Sahala broke his promise to his wife
- D. the daughters and father are fish





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

- 34. What can you learn from the text above? We should
 - A. promise to our wife
 - B. promise to our husband
 - C. break our promise
 - D. keep our promise *

The following text is for questions 35 to 38.

Once upon a time, there lived a little girl named Mary. She lived with her aunt and uncle because her parents had died.

One day, she heard her uncle and aunt talking about leaving her because they wanted to go to Abroad and they didn't have money to take her with them. She was sad and disappointed at the same time. The next day she ran away from home while her aunt and uncle were having breakfast. She ran away into the woods without looking back. After that she was very tired and thirsty. Then she saw a little hut, she knocked at the door, but no one answered. So she went inside.

Marry was a diligent girl. When she saw the room was dirty, she cleaned it right away. Afterwards, she felt tired and fell asleep.

At night, three women came home from work. They went inside the hut. There they found Mary who was sleeping. They also found that their house was not dirty anymore. Then, Mary woke up and saw the women. Mary told the women her story and they felt sorry for her. One of the women said," if you have nowhere to go, you can stay with us here". Mary was very happy. From that moment she lived with the three women.

- 35. Mary ran away from her uncle's house because her uncle
 - A. planned to take her to Abroad
 - B. felt disappointed with her
 - C. wanted to leave her alone
 - D. did not have much money
- 36. What is the main idea of paragraph 3?
 - A. Mary was a diligent girl.
 - B. Cleaning a room is Mary's habit.
 - C. Mary loves to sleep all day long.
 - D. Mary's room was dirty.
- 37. What can you learn from the text above?
 - A. We have to fight to get a better life.
 - B. No love is like mother's and father's.
 - C. We have to sacrifice things for everyone.
 - D. Be a diligent person to help others.
- 38. "She ran away into the woods without looking back." (paragraph 2)

What does the underlined word refer to?

- A. Mary
- B. Aunt
- C. Woman
- D. Girl





The following text is for questions 39 to 42.

Gardenia plants are popular for the strong sweet scent of their flowers. Gardenia is the national flower in Pakistan. In Japan and China, the flower is called Kuchinashi (Japanese) and Zhi zi (Chinese).

Gardenia plants are evergreen shrubs. Their small trees can grow to 1-5 meters tall. The leaves are 5-50 centimeters long and 3-25 centimeters broad, dark green and glossy with a leathery texture. The flowers are in small groups, white, or pale yellow, with 5-12 lobes (petals) from 5-12 centimeters diameter. They usually bloom in midspring to mid-summer. Many species have strong aroma.

To cultivate gardenia as a house plant is not easy. This species can be difficult to grow because it originated in warm humid tropical areas. It demands high humidity and bright (not direct) light to thrive. It flourishes in acidic soil with good drainage and thrives on $20^{\circ} - 23^{\circ}$ C during the day and $15^{\circ} - 16^{\circ}$ C in the evening. Potting soils developed specifically for gardenias are available. It grows no larger than 18 inches in height and width when grown indoor. In climates where it can be grown outdoors, it can reach the height of 6 feet. If water hits the flowers, they will turn brown.

- 39. How tall is a gardenia tree?
 - A. 3 25 cm.
 - B. 5-12 cm.
 - C. 5-50 cm.
 - D. 1-5 m.
- 40. What is the main idea of the last paragraph?
 - A. It is easy to plant a gardenia tree.
 - B. A gardenia plant needs high humidity.
 - C. It's not easy to plant gardenia as a house plant.
 - D. A good drainage is important for gardenia plant.
- 41. From the text we know that
 - A. people don't like the strong scent of flower
 - B. Gardenia is widespread in Asia
 - C. the flower is easy to plant
 - D. the flower is expensive
- 42. "... because it originated in warm ..." (paragraph 3, line 10)

The underlined word refers to

- A. the flower-
- B. the species
- C. the soil
- D. the leaf

DOKUMEN NEGARA
SANGAT RAHASIA

14

Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

For questions 43 to 45, choose the most suitable words to fill in the blanks.

Last Monday was a busy day for me. I spent my time to do a lot of activities both at school and at home. First, in the morning, I did my homework with my friend, Nurhalizah. It took one hour. Then we (43) ... to school together. But, (44)... said that our task would be collected the following week. It made us disappointed. The class (45)... finished at 12.30.

- 43. A. left-9
 - B. sat →
 - C. were Dimana
 - D. went Posin
- 44. A. the student
 - B. the teacher
 - C. friends
 - D. the principal
- 45. A. quickly
 - B. finally
 - C. slowly
 - D. rarely

For questions 46 to 48, choose the most suitable words to fill in the blanks.

Samosir, approximately 50 km long and 15 km wide, is an island in Lake Toba and almost as big as Singapore. It is often described as the heart of Batak (46) Samosir is a perfect place to relax and cool down. It is beautiful and scenic and very relaxing. Accommodation is extremely (47) ... but the food is rather expensive. The island is small enough to wander about or you can choose to lie in a hammock (48)

- 46. A. village
 - B. culture
 - C. hometown
 - D. costumes
- 47. A. dear
 - B. easy
 - C. cheap
 - D. difficult
- 48. A. completely
 - B. simply
 - C. easily
 - D. comfortably





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

49. Arrange the sentences bellow into a correct paragraph.

- 1. We left our house at about 5 o'clock in the morning. We took a taxi to the railway station.
- 2. Finally our train came. All of us rushed to get on the train.
- 3. Last *Lebaran*, my family and I went hometown. We decided to take a train because it is more comfortable.
- 4. It took about 5 to 7 hours to get to our hometown. We enjoyed our journey.
- 5. We took the carriage no 3 according to our tickets.
- 6. But without any prior information, our train was late for about fifteen minutes, so we had to wait a bit longer.
- 7. After finding our seats we could sit comfortably.
- 8. We arrived at the station at six. Our train would leave at 6.40.

A.
$$3-8-6-4-5-1-2-7$$

B.
$$3-4-5-8-1-2-6-7$$

C.
$$3-1-8-6-2-5-7-4$$

D.
$$3-5-4-2-7-8-1-6$$

50. Arrange the sentences below to be a good paragraph!

- 1. I chose the place under the big tree.
- 2. I was really sure that he was my classmate, Andi.
- 3. The boy was surprised then he turned around.
- 4. Yesterday, I went to the town square to watch a local singing contest.
- 5. Suddenly, I found myself behind a young boy.
- 6. I thought it could save me from the hot day.
- 7. I pinched his left shoulder a little and called his name.
- 8. Oh my God, actually, he was not Andy my classmate.

A.
$$2-1-4-6-5-8-7-3$$

B.
$$4-1-6-5-2-7-3-8$$

C.
$$4-1-7-2-3-8-6-5$$

D.
$$1-4-2-5-6-3-8-7$$